
This year’s Double Handed Regatta had a total of 13 boats come 
out: 9 same gender and 4 mixed gender. It was a great day for 
sailing winds in the 5 to 10 knot range. This made for a relatively 
easy sail although, there still was enough work to make one 
appreciate having a full crew. The race committee set up an 
11 mile course around government marks with a good mix of 
upwind, downwind and reaches. After the race the somewhat 
exhausted crews enjoyed liquid refreshments while swapping 
war stories about spinnaker sets, jibes and take downs. The top 
three places in each fleet received beautiful glass bowls. The 
final results were:

MIXED GENDER
Place Boat Skipper
1 Maverick Bob Hutchison
2 Victoria Denis Duhaime
3 Gemeaux Bill Kaunzinger
4 Esther Ann Scott Pursell

SAME GENDER
Place Boat Skipper
1 Kahlua Mickey Duvall
2 Avocet Pat Ballasch
3 Head High Chad Kneapple
4 Pandemonium Bill Deming
5 Vixen Dave Lauderbaugh
6 Faneromeni Brett Verzwyvelt
7 Iwalani Charlie Mauck
DNF Whisper Roger Blaylock
DNF Horizon Tad Bailey

I want to thank Michael Phillips and his crew for setting up the 
course and running a great race. The next race on August 8 is 
Series Race 3 which is a night race and should be a welcome 
respite from the daytime heat. The Skipper’s meeting will be at 
6 PM with a 7 PM start.

The Challenge Cup with The Fort Walton Yacht Club will be sailed 
on 19 September. Since we won the Cup last year we will be 
hosting the regatta and party this year. I would like to see as 
many boats turn out for this event as we had for the Double 
Handed Race. If you don’t make any other race this year try to 
make this one.

PHRF Fleet Captain, Bill Deming



All prices include the cost of 
adding your boat name.

Order form on www.bbsc.com. 

Golf shirts: $30 
Men’s, Ladies;  

White, Light Blue, and Navy. 

Light blue, short sleeve 
denim shirts: $25

Light blue, long sleeve 
denim shirts: $30  

Ladies’, Men’s.

Windshirts: $35 
 Navy, Stone.

Baseball Hats: $15
Boat Bags: $30 
Royal, Navy, Hunter

License Plates: $10 
(without name)

For additional information go 
to www.bbsc.com or contact  

Louise Kaunzinger at  
zinger548@embarqmail.com

Thanks to Mike and his race committee for another great 
Doublehanded race this past weekend. 

NOW HEAR THIS (as we say in the Navy): As of now, we will need 
replacements for the following club officers for the 2010 season: 
Commodore, Vice Commodore, Rear Commodore and PHRF 
Fleet Captain. None of these offices require excessive amounts of 
work and are rewarding. If you wish more information about the 
job requirements, please contact me or the incumbent. Remember 
that the club cannot exist without a functioning Bridge and the 
retiring members have served multiple years in their office. 
Please consider serving your club as an officer next year.

Don’t forget to make your reservations for our annual SHRIMP 
BOIL.

Fair Winds, Charlie Mauck, Commodore

August is almost here and with it comes the world famous BBSC shrimp boil. Once 
again the Duvalls have graciously offered to host the event at their home (626 Nelson 
Point Rd.) The party kicks off around 4pm but I am told that our Commodore and Mr. Duvall 
will tap the keg shortly after noon. This year’s Shrimp Boil is going to have a 60's theme. 
We are encouraged to dress up like our favorite 60's rock star and bring our favorite albums 
and cd's. Prizes will be awarded for the best dressed so break out the beads and put some 
flowers in you hair. As always the club will be providing the shrimp with all of the fixings and 
hot dogs for those who prefer them. The deadline to sign up is July 25th. It is only $12 for 
adults and kids 10 and under eat for free. Please bring chairs if you are able.

Rear Commodore, Chad Kneapple

Skipper’s meeting 
6:00 pm

Start approximately 
7:30 pm





Commodore: Charlie Mauck
Commodore@bbsc.com

Vice-Commodore: Tom Whittemore
Vice-Commodore@bbsc.com

Treasurer: Marilyn Ostrominski
678-3150 • Treasurer@bbsc.com

Secretary: Scott Pursell
897-7150 • Secretary@bbsc.com

Rear-Commodore: Chad Kneapple
Rear-Commodore@bbsc.com

PHRF Fleet Captain: Bill Deming
PHRF-Fleet-Captain@bbsc.com

Small Boat Fleet Captain: Mark Hunter
Small-Boat-Captain@bbsc.com

Historians: Esther Pursell 
Historian@bbsc.com

Newsletter Editor: Patty Deming
729-0357 • Newsletter@bbsc.com

Web Site: Michael Phillips
Web-Master@bbsc.com

For general information please contact any Bridge Member. 
For race information please contact the Fleet Captain 
or Commodore. Additional information is available at:  
www.bbsc.com

2009 Bluewater Bay
Sailing Club Bridge

Bluewater Bay Sailing Club
P.O. Box 1251
Niceville, Florida 32588

Sat., August 1 	 Shrimp Boil 

Sat., August 8	 Series #3 — Night 
Race

Sun., August 23 	 Small Boat Series #5 

Sat., September 19 	 Challenge Cup 

Sun., September 20 	 Small Boat Series #6 

Sat., September 26 	 Series #4 

October 3 & 4 	 Small Boat Bay 
Challenge*

October 10 & 11 	 Fall Cruise  


